Kent County Department of License No, 21-20155-01
Public Works Docket No. 020-18029
ATTN: Curt Kemppainen
Director
1500 Scribner Avenue, N.V.
Grand Rapids, M1 49504

Dear Mr, Kemppainen:

This refers to the routine safety inspection conducted by Mr. B, A, Parker of
this office on September 18, 1990, of activities authorized by NRC Byproduct
Material License No, 21-20155-01, and to the discussion of our findings with

Mr. Dennis Kmiecik and other members of your staff at the conclusion of the
inspection.

The inspection was an examination of activities conducted under your license as
they pertain to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission's rules
and requlations and with the conditions of your license. The inspection
consisted of a selective examination of procedures and representative records,
observations, independent measurements, and interviews with personnel.

In addition to the above areas, the inspector examined actions taken to correct
apparent violations found during our July 1, 1983, inspection. We have no
further questions regarding these matters.

No violations of NRC requirements were identified during the course of this
inspection,

In accordance with 10 CFR 2,790 of the Commission's reaulations, a copy of this
letter will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

We will gladly discuss any questions you have concerning this inspection.

Sincerely,

Roy J. Caniano, Chief
Nuclear Materials Safety

DCD/DCB(RIDS)




